
 Dear Tomahawk Elementary School Family, 
 
 Welcome to another terrific year at Tomahawk Ele-
mentary School! My name is Toby Curtis Ackerman 
and I am the principal at this prestigious school built on 
tradition and family. Let me take the time to thank 
you all for allowing us to fulfill our mission of Thinking, 
Evolving, and Succeeding for your children. The TES 
Family looks forward to a productive and learning 
year as we all work together collaboratively. 
 
We are fortunate to welcome new family members to 
Tomahawk Elementary School:  
 

Kelsey Angel – Special Education Instructional Assis-
tant 

Brooke Barksdale – Early Childhood Special Edu-
cation 

Katherine Hall – 3rd Grade 
Katie Keradman – Title I Reading Specialist 
Amanda Lokar – Assistant Principal 
Nell Mikkelson – Guidance 
Lauren Montgomery – Book Keeper 
Nicole Willis – Special Education 
 

This year we will be focusing on the following areas: 
Relationships built on respect. Children are OUR 

future and we must invest in them to reinforce 
values, develop character, and build knowledge 
and skills. 

A priority on communication to share the “buzz.” 
This partnership is imperative to student success 
and will help us fulfill a commitment of excel-
lence on behalf of ALL children at Tomahawk 
Elementary School. 

Engaging activities that are fun, innovative, and 
promote collaboration. We know that students 
learn best when they are active participants in 
their education. These “doing” activities will 

promote long-term retention through real-life 
experiences. 

Please make every effort to confirm plans for after 
school before your child leaves in the morning. Please 
call us before 2:00pm when possible and we will notify 
your child of the new plans at the end of the day. 
Teachers often do not have time to check email during 
the day; therefore, calling the office is the safest way to 
notify us of a change.  
 
Just a reminder that birthdays are celebrated without 
home-made food items (may be store bought) or bal-
loons/flowers for students in the classroom. 
Communication between home and school is really im-
portant. Please make sure your child’s teacher has a 
current e-mail address and/or phone number for you. 
This will ensure we are able to reach you. Your child 
will also bring home a “Tuesday folder.” This folder will 
include updates from the teacher as well as your child’s 
work. 
Also, please remember to label your child’s items and 
clothing. As the year continues, we accumulate a lot of 
items into our lost and found. Marking your child’s 
items will help us return them to their owner. 
 
Thank you for supporting Tomahawk Elementary 
School. Please check the school’s website regularly for 
upcoming events. Please do not hesitate to contact me 
regarding celebrations, questions, or concerns that you 
may have. In an effort to 
make TES the very best that 
it can be. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Toby Curtis Ackerman 
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    I am so excited to join the TES family!  This is my seven-

teenth year being a school counselor.  I have been a high 

school counselor, a middle school counselor and an elemen-

tary counselor.  (Elementary is my favorite level!).  I am mar-

ried to Joe and we have two daughters named Ashley and 

Emma. We also have 3 dogs, 1 cat, and 1 hamster. As a fami-

ly, we enjoy going to the beach together and this past summer 

we went kayaking for the first time.  Everyone here has been 

so welcoming and 

friendly.  I am thankful 

for this opportunity to be 

part of TES! GO BEES! 

 

 

 

“Kid with Character” 

We are going to continue the Kid with Character program this 
year and can’t wait to get started!  Our first nomination will be 

this month focusing on the pillar of RESPONSIBILITY.  We will 
have six nominations throughout the school year.  During each 

nomination period, two students will be chosen from each 
classroom approximately every five to six weeks.  Our teach-
ers will choose students who display the pillar of character we 

are focusing on.  The six pillars of character are as follows:  
RESPONSIBILITY, RESPECT, TRUSTWORTHINESS, FAIR-
NESS, CARING, CITIZENSHIP.  It is an honor to be chosen 
as “Kid with Character”.  The students who are chosen will 

have their names on morning announcements and on our “Kid 
with Character” bulletin board in the cafeteria. They will also 
receive a cool prize.  Best of luck to all of our students!  Par-

ents, we always hope that you are reinforcing the six pillars at 
home by using the words and modeling the behavior. 

Classroom Guidance 

I love spending time with all the students at Toma-

hawk!  That’s why I enjoy my classroom guidance lessons so 

much.  I teach six lessons to each class throughout the year.  

My lessons focus on many areas, including academics, inter-

personal skills, character building, and career development.  

During the 2
nd

 week of school I met with all classes to intro-

duce myself and the concept if Bucket Filling based on the 

book Have You Filled a Bucket Today? A Guide to Daily 

Happiness for Kids by Carol McCloud.  Bucket filling is an 

easy to understand concept.  Everyone carries an invisible 

bucket that holds our good thoughts and feelings.  When our 

buckets are full, we feel happy.  When our buckets are empty, 

we feel sad.  Children quickly understand that they can fill 

buckets when they do and say things that are kind, consider-

ate, caring and respectful.  They also learn that when they are 

mean, inconsiderate, uncaring or disrespectful, they dip into 

buckets and remove those good feelings.  Even the youngest 

child understands that actions and words can either fill a buck-

et or dip into it.  In addition, we are talking with our students 

about ways they can protect their bucket by keeping a lid on 

it.  (Coping skills).  Students are encouraged to be a bucket 

filler at home, at school and everywhere they go.  If you would 

like to learn more about bucket filling, visit the Bucket Fillers 

website, www.bucketfillers101.com.  You can sign up for a free 

e-newsletter for parents and teachers.   

 

Small Group Counseling 

 As part of our school’s 
developmental guidance 
program, students (K-5

th
) 

are invited to participate in 
small group counseling.  
Children who share com-
mon concerns will meet 
with the counselor to talk 
and share.  Membership in 
the groups is based on pa-
rental referral.  This year I 
will offer groups focusing 
on separation/divorce, in-
carcerated parent (parent in jail), and grief.  Some benefits of 
small group counseling include:  Children experience a sense 
of acceptance and belonging, gain encouragement from oth-
ers, learn to express feelings and ideas, and discover they are 
not alone in dealing with certain issues.  Information will be 
sent out in September regarding small counseling groups.  
This information will go home with all students in Tuesday fold-
ers.  If you are interested in your child participating in small 
group counseling, please fill out the form and send it back to 
Mrs. Mikkelson. 

Individual Counseling 
 Please feel free to contact me if you feel your child could 
benefit from one-on-one time with me.  I talk to many students 
daily for a variety of things going on in their lives. 

                                   New Students 

 A special welcome goes out to all our Pre-K and Kindergar-

ten children, their families and all other new students and fami-

lies in the other grades.  We hope to see you at our school 

events and encourage you to become involved in our commu-

nity.  You will soon see why Tomahawk is such a great place 

to be!   

Family Life Education 
        Students in third, fourth and fifth grades will receive in-
struction in the sensitive objectives of the Family Life Educa-
tion Curriculum during second semester in Campbell County. 
This curriculum is available for preview at the school.   If, after 
viewing the curriculum, a parent does not wish for their child to 
participate in these classes, he/she may request to opt-out his/
her child using the Campbell County Opt-Out Form, available 
at the school.  This process may be repeated each year that 
the parent wants the child opted-out. Please contact the 
school counselor, Mrs. Mikkelson, for additional information, if 
needed.  
Please call Mrs. Mikkelson at 237-4090 with any questions. 

Mrs. Mikkelson  

emikkelson@campbell.k12.va.us 

From the Guidance Counselor... 

http://www.bucketfillers101.com
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From the Physical Education Team... 
I would like to welcome everyone back 
from hopefully a fun and safe summer. 
 
This year we will begin our 7th year of us-
ing the health based fitness program 
called  Fitnessgram. This is a comprehen-
sive fitness assessment for youth. The 
main goal of this testing program is to pro-
mote enjoyable regular physical activity 
and to provide comprehensive physical fitness and activity assessments.  
 
The program also seeks to develop affective, cognitive, and behavioral components related to participa-
tion and regular physical activity for all children. Fitnessgram includes a variety of health-related physical 
fitness tests designed to assess cardiovascular fitness, muscular strength and endurance, flexibility, and 
body composition. The tests will be given in the fall and the spring with results being sent home with our 
3

rd
, 4

th
, and 5

th
  grade students at the end of each testing period. Our students will begin testing in the 

next couple of weeks. The 2
nd

 grade students will have a chance to practice each of the test items but no 
results will be recorded.  
 
Just a reminder to make sure that your child wears tennis shoes on PE days. Flip Flops, sandals, crocs, 
and boots are a hazard when they are participating.  
Also if your girl wears a dress please make sure they are wearing shorts as well. 
  
Thanks for your help in this matter! 
 
 -Woody Wooldridge 

Welcome back students!!!  

We are so excited to sing and play instruments with you this 
year! 4th graders will have the opportunity to begin playing 
recorders while 5th graders will continue to build on what 
they learned last year. Our students in ECSE, PreK and 
grades K-3 will learn music terminology as well as learning 
songs that reinforce concepts learned in the classroom. 
Check out our TES Music Classroom Facebook page for up-
dates about what we are doing in class. We look forward to 
having a wonderful musical year!! 

 

 

Mrs. Wilson & Mr. Carmichael 

News from Music Class... 



 
Accelerated Reader is up and running.  Please encourage your student to read 

books on their level and have read their book well before they take a test.  It is 

VERY hard to get their average up, once it is down.  First AR Incentive, October 12 will be a pizza 

BINGO party.  They must have taken at least 4 AR tests, and gotten an average of 85% or higher to 

be invited.  Good luck and happy reading! 

Our first Scholastic Book Fair is next week!  Delivery & setup is Thursday, September 7.  Our fair will 

be open from 8:30 – 4:00 Friday, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday September 11 – 14th 

and 8:30 – 4:00.  Grand Day for 2-4-year-old, K, 1st & 2nd grades will be Tuesday, September 12, and 

for Grades 3-5, Wednesday, September 13.   

GRAND guests are encouraged to have lunch, shop and attend a “Cookies & Conversations” event 

in the classrooms.  Contact your child’s classroom teacher for times.  Please come out and support 

our library.  A huge fair enables us to provide each TES student a free book at our Spring Fair.  We 

look forward to seeing you.   

We always need volunteers!  Please email me:  jvaughan@campbell.k12.va.us or call 434-664-7000.  
We would love to have you come help.  Even an hour is helpful. 

Thanks!   Jane Vaughan 

September 8th—14th 

8:30AM—4:00PM 

 

    
           Susan Anderson, R.N. 
 
 
Health Entrance Forms 
Please make sure you have turned in your child’s PreK, K, and transfer student’s physical exam and immuniza-
tions.  This is in accordance with Virginia state law.  
Illnesses   
*Doctors recommend that children be fever free for 24 hours before returning to school.  This is very important to 
help keep everyone well throughout the school year. 
*Please call the school by 10:00 a.m. if your child is out sick.  Send in a note or a doctor’s excuse when your child 
returns to school. 
Medical Issues 
With asthma, seizures, foods or insect allergies, or other conditions, an Individualized Health Care form is available 
in the clinic for emergencies. Your child’s teacher, bus drivers, and resource teachers will all receive copies. 
Medications 
*If your child needs medicine at school, please fill out a Medication Authorization form.  You can get these in the 
clinic or front office. 
*All medications must be in the original bottle with label.  
*If a prescription (like antibiotics) is given at home AND at school, the pharmacy can give it in 2 bottles: one for 
school and one for home. 
*Only an adult can bring in or pick up medications.  Please do not send medicine to school with your child. I cannot 
send medicine home with your child. Also, please remember to pick up any leftover medication at the end of the 
school year.     

News from the Library... 

News from the Nurse.. 
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From the PTOé  
The PTO would like to thank all the families who stopped by our table 
on back to school day.   
We know some people did not have the opportunity to stop by so we 
wanted to share what our PTO is all about at Tomahawk.   
We are a volunteer organization that provides extra funding to our 
school.  We raise money through memberships and fundraising 
events.  
 We use these funds to purchase each student their Agenda, provide 
meals for teachers and staff several times a year, offer reimbursement 
opportunity for each teacher for classroom supplies, and much more.  
 In order for us to be successful we need help from all of our Toma-
hawk families.  You can help by purchasing a $5.00 membership, par-
ticipating in our events throughout the year, and by volunteering.   
We will be sending membership and volunteer forms home in your 
child’s Tuesday folder in September.  These forms can also be picked 
up in the front lobby.  Join our cause today so we can make this year 
a memorable one for all of our students.  
 
 Don’t forget to like our Facebook page www.facebook.com/
TESPTO 

We hope you have been collecting those box tops all sum-
mer long! Our box top program is getting even more excit-
ing this year and we cannot wait to get everyone involved! 
 
Keep your eyes open for an upcoming letter and keep col-
lecting those Box Tops! 

We have some new faces on our PTO Board of Directors and they have a lot of new ideas for us 
to explore this year.  However, we are still trying to fill one last position on our Board, School 
Grounds Chair!  If you know of anyone who might be interested, please have them contact us 

through our Facebook page.  Looking forward to a great school year! 
 

 PTO BOARD:  
Lindsay Newman President 

Jennifer Lipscomb, Treasurer 
Shannon Abatecola, Secretary 

Michelle Wilgus, Membership Chair 
Krista Holland, Volunteer Coordinator 

Adrienne Howard, Volunteer Coordinator 
Britney Shrewsbury, Hospitality 

Michelle Dickey, Hospitality 
VACANT, School Grounds 
Toby Ackerman, Principal 

Amanda Lokar, Assistant Principal 
Amber Young, PTO Teacher rep 3rd to 5th 

Miranda Skiff, PTO Teacher rep Pre-K to 2nd 
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